CE 473 – Design III

Tackle Engineering


Meeting Minutes


Date: March 7, 2002

Time: 7:00pm

Duration: 1½ hours

From: Tackle Engineering


Details:

Carol Lowe met with the entire CE 473 class to discuss the funding issues of our project.  Some of the suggestions she gave are as follows:

· Prioritize the building

· Use grant money put towards the building and get the private sector to build, operate, and maintain the facility.  That way, they would have a lease-holding agreement.  This would work because the private sector is interested in getting into these types of structures.  

· We need to document Alpha’s need for the facility.

· There may be a need because there is no transportation to similar facilities in the area.

· It is important to state in our final presentation that this is a concern for Alpha.

· Small Cities Application

· Forms need to be filled out.

· There is a descriptive portion to state the needs for the facility.

· To get the $400,000 that Small Cities offers, we have to be able to say where the other $600,000 is going to come from to erect the $1,000,000 building.

· The $600,000 needs to be acquired before Small Cities will give the Borough the $400,000 grant. 

· Green Acres Grants – up to $500,000

· There are certain constraints.  The facility needs to be open to users without restrictions.  Times can be reserved for activities; however, there cannot be two separate schedules for the town and outside of the town.  The borough can ask other towns to help monetarily.

· Greenwich is trying to do a similar senior center in an old school.  It is possible that the two towns can do this together.

· The County will put food programs, health clinics, and certain social functions in the building for social services.  They will pay a fee to use the facility, though it is doubtful they will help with maintenance.

· Philipsburg has an under-utilized senior center that is open to Alpha.  

· Once Alpha gets the Green Acres funding, they need to figure out how to maintain the facility – they need to charge fees.

· It may be hard to get the Green Acres funding because they just got $200,000 for the parking area, a filtering system for the pool, a new field, and new playground equipment.

· We can have a comprehensive plan with phasing one project at a time.

Klara Tarsi showed up at the meeting and gave us some input:

· All people can walk to the site of our project from all over Alpha.

· There are 55 houses proposed to be built on 7th Avenue.

· A 180 house development is going up across 517.

· The AYA has volunteered to maintain the new building.

· We can contact Mr. Larry Marino about statistics on how many children need to be accommodated with this new building.

